Grand Valley State University

General Education Committee 

Minutes of 4-11-11 
PRESENT: Deborah Bambini, Susan Carson, Jason Crouthamel, Phyllis Curtiss,Chris Dobson, Emily Frigo, Gamal Gasim, Roger Gilles, Gabriele Gottlieb, Penney Nichols-Whitehead, Keith Rhodes, Paul Sicilian, Guenter Tusch, Judy Whipps, David Vessey 

ALSO PRESENT: C. “Griff” Griffin, Director of General Education, Krista McFarland, General Education Office Coordinator 

ABSENT: Ruth Stevens, Michael Wambach 

GUESTS: Shelley Schuurman
	Agenda Items
	Discussion
	Action / Decisions

	Approval of March 28 Minutes
	Approved with corrections.
	Approved.

	Approval of Agenda
	
	Approved.

	Assessment Update and Discussion
	We will consider three draft CAR reviews by Shelley Schuurman, who will join us for the discussion. Our goal will be to come to a consensus about the way the GEC is responding to the CARs and get an update on the status of our ongoing assessment process.

The Director noted that we had two models for CAR Reviews previously utilized; one was specific to the course and one was more of a form with generic assessment information with a paragraph about information specific to the course. The latter was used for the last round of Reviews.  Shelley would prefer to revert to the first model.
The committee discussed which options were better for the person assessing that course, than for the department to use for future assessments of the course.

A committee member thought that the “generic” shared information should still be shared with faculty and given out ahead of time.  Then the information specific to their course should be included after for fine tuning.

The Director added that faculty also receive a cover letter and a GE Statement on assessment.  

Shelley gave an overview of three CAR Reviews that she had completed.  A committee member liked her positive, conversational, relaxed approach.

Shelley and the Director pointed out a common mistake that is often seen in the CAR reports, charts that are uniform in assessing skills and content goals.  This is an opportunity to follow-up with faculty.

A committee member asked if faculty revise their CAR’s based on the Reviews before we accept them.  The Director responded, no, at this point they are just input for future assessments.
The Chair added that now GEC is just in the business of keeping people involved.  CAP’s will also need to be changed again with the new GE program because goals will change.

The Chair added that we will distribute the CAR Reviews for committee members to look at.  Please take a quick look and responded if you have any questions or comments.  We will get back out to departments this semester.

 
	We will distribute the CAR Reviews for committee members to look at.  Please take a quick look and responded if you have any questions or comments.  We will get back out to departments this semester.



	Review of Year-End Report Draft
	We will consider the draft year-end report to ECS, make suggestions for revision, and finalize the document for submission.

The committee reviewed and discussed the draft report and made a few minor revisions.  GEC will continue to copy UCC on the report as a courtesy, even though we no longer formally report to them.  

Category Reports will be an agenda item for the Fall.  The Director will work on a draft of one over the summer.
It was suggested to add information about the summer working group from 2010 to document.

The Chair will update the draft report with correction and send around to the committee.  Please respond with comments if you have then, otherwise he will forward the report on Friday. 
A committee member had concerns with the language used in the paragraph about goals and getting information.  He felt it wasn’t a correct representation and didn’t want people to have a wrong impression.
The committee discussed possible options and agreed to change the paragraph to:

“We anticipate there will be wider support for these goals once we further clarify the goals and help faculty see how they might be implemented.”  Start next line with “Therefore…”


	The Chair will update the draft report with correction and send around to the committee.  Please respond with comments if you have then, otherwise he will forward the report on Friday. 



	Director’s Report


	We will discuss plans for the spring/summer planning meetings for the Fall FTLC workshops.

GEC Proposal for Summer 2011 and Fall 2012 document with dates and action items was distributed for review and discussion.
A committee member asked if GEC members should register for the May workshop.  The Chair responded, yes, everyone that will attend should register; this is how folks will be tracked for stipends.
Participants should receive 2 or 3 overarching documents (perhaps LEAP) and readings on topics they care about (ex ample teambuilding).   GEC will compile and generate articles to send to participants. Eventually we will also need articles on pedagogy.

May 25 is the first large group meeting.  Smaller groups will then meet again over the summer.  On August 15 the group will come back together to present findings (see list of deliverables in handout.)
Faculty will receive a stipend if they are willing to do workshops with FTLC in the Fall.  There are 7 goals to consider, so there will be a total of 14 workshops.

Most of pushback from faculty and departments has been what do you mean when you say “x” as a goal or definition? It is the same with Global Issues.  If we go back and flesh out those questions and definitions over the summer than we can help everyone on campus have a better understanding of what we mean.
A committee member asked about participants for the May meeting.  The Director encouraged members to individually recruit colleagues.
Committee members recommended additional ways to remind faculty about the May workshop.  We post a link at the top of the GE webpage and send an email to unit heads to encourage them to send a faculty member from their department.  A flyer will also be sent to all faculty as a reminder to register.

The Chair added that our hope after the summer and fall workshops is that faculty can collectively say this is why these goals are essential, why people are talking about these goals and why they are important. The first step in May will be for faculty to decide on each goal and settle on whether or not they are worthwhile goals that should be included.
A committee member noted that Tonya Augsburg from San Francisco State will present an afternoon workshop at GVSU on October 13th or 14th.   This might be a good resource to use to see AAC&U went through to test out the rubrics.
The Chair asked the committee to encourage friends/colleagues to sign up for the May 15 inquiry and exploration session.

	The Chair asked the committee to encourage friends/colleagues to sign up for the May 25 inquiry and exploration session.

Tonya Augsburg from San Francisco State will present an afternoon workshop at GVSU on October 13th or 14th.

	Chair’s Report
	We will discuss the agenda for our final meeting of the year, April 18.
We will review the revised Engineering proposal from Shirley Fleischman next week.
New GEC Members will be invited to the meeting and we will also elect the 2011-12 Chair.

The majority of our time will be to map out our plans to have a finished proposal by Thanksgiving so that ECS and UAS will have time to review it by December. We will need to identify what will have to happen by each date and month over the Fall.  
	We will review the revised Engineering proposal from Shirley Fleischman next week.

New GEC Members will be invited to the meeting and we will also elect the 2011-12 Chair.



	Adjournment
	
	Adjourned at 4:30 p.m.
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